
December 9, 1981 

 The Mt. Joy Township supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday December 9, 1981 at 7 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Willis Waybright, 

carried.   

 The treasurer‟s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 

by Waybright, carried.   

 Township Solicitor, Sam Teeter, was present to discuss a resolution concerning the 

201 Facilities Plan.  The resolution further evidences Mt. Joy Township‟s acceptance and 

approval of July 1981, 201 Facilities Plan Supplement as prepared by Gannett Flemming 

Corddry and Carpenter, Inc., for Lake Heritage Municipal Authority; revising Mt. Joy 

Township Act 537 Official Plan and outlining legal responsibilities and/or obligations for 

step II Local Share Costs of Mt. Joy Township.  (The full resolution can be found in 

Township Ordinance and Resolution on page 7)  A motion was made by Snyder and 2
nd

 by 

Waybright to adopt this resolution, carried.*   

 Berms have all been placed along King, Krug, and California Roads.   

 Benner Road sign is missing.  Signs will be ordered soon.   

 Bridge - beams ready - to set date wit Germany Township to do this.   

 Spangler School Road - People moved trailer on Helamn property without any 

permits.  Snyder talked with Dean Shultz concerning this and he advised township to send 

letter to occupants stating that they must obtain the required permits or they will be subject 

to a fine.   

 Agriculture District Area Meeting - Snyder attended this meeting and gave a brief 

resume of how an agricultural district is to be formed with in the township.   

 A letter was read from Henry Hager, PA Senator concerning an arrest of a township 

vehicle in Tioga County for being overweight.  He and Representative Warren Spencer 

began efforts to have vehicles belonging to local municipalities exempted from weight 

restrictions of the motor vehicle code when they were being employed for purposes of road 

maintenance or construction.  Those efforts have now resulted in the publication of a 

regulation doing just that.  A copy of the resolution was sent to the township along with the 

letter.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m. by motion of Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Next meting December 29, 1981 at 7 p.m. at the township building.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   

*Resolution can be found on disked labeled “Resolutions (1)” under above date and 

„Facilities Plan.‟ 


